Meeting of the Clarke County Electoral Board Wednesday June 14, 2017 Registrar's Office

- 1. The meeting was called to order at 9:11 AM by Chairman, Don De Haven. Also present were Randy Sprouse, Carol Westervelt and Barbara Bosserman, General Registrar.
- 2. The minutes for the March 22, 2017 meeting were approved as amended: the Democrat party primary included a race for the Lt. Governor nominee.
- 3. Randy Sprouse is to be commended for his work, with his son's assistance, delivering the voting machines to all the precincts due to the absence of our voting equipment custodian. He will return all of them to the office after this meeting. Kudos to Randy!
- 4. The canvas: There were no provisional ballots!

 The canvas was completed and election was certified.
- 5. Other comments from the election:
 - The election officials who worked in the Berryville precinct loved the temporary move to Enders Fire Hall! The board decided against making it a permanent move because of traffic and parking problems in a presidential election.
 - There was an issue in White Post when a voter brought her Great Dane into the poll with her.
 After discussion, a new SOP, we will post signs at the precincts which state "Service animals only. No pets, please."
 - Don witnessed something on the mountain. A voter who had an oxygen tank with him was having trouble and the chief brought a chair on coasters to him, then pushed him to vote. After discussion, we decided the officers of election should encourage voters in similar situations to request curb-side voting. It is our responsibility to provide a means to each registered voter to vote, and that is all.
- 6. Officer of Elections training for the November election will be Thursday, November 2nd.
- 7. The next regular meeting will be Thursday, October 19th.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Westervelt Secretary

Approved: July 21, 2017

Chairman:

Vice Chairman:

Secretary: